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Dear Occupier 

 

 

Archway gyratory improvements: main works planned to start from  

29 February 2016 

 

We are transforming the Archway gyratory to make the town centre a more pleasant, 

accessible and safe environment for all road users.  

 

As you may be aware, we have tailored our works programme this month, while National 

Grid Gas have been replacing a gas main near Highgate Tube station. As these gas works 

are due for completion shortly, I am writing to let you know that the main works for the 

Archway gyratory project are planned to start on Monday 29 February 2016. 

 

 
 

  

 Planned from 29 February – 12 March 2016   

o We will be working to remove existing traffic islands near the junction of 

Archway Road and Tollhouse Way 

o Archway Road and Tollhouse Way will remain open at all times, although 

temporary lane closures will apply  

o The bus lane at the southern end of Archway Road will be temporarily 

suspended. 

 

  Planned from 9 March – late April 2016   

o We will complete kerb and drainage works near Tollhouse Way and start work 

to construct a new slip road into Flowers Mews 

o Local access and space for deliveries will be maintained for businesses in the 

centre of the gyratory. However, there will be no on-street parking in Flowers 

Mews during these works 

o Temporary lane closures will apply on Tollhouse Way. 

 

 Planned from mid to late March 2016   

o We will remove a traffic island at the Archway Road and St John’s Way 

junction 

o Temporary lane closures will be in place on Archway Road and St John’s Way 

o A bus lane approaching the gyratory on St John’s Way will be temporarily 

suspended 

o We will be in touch with local residents and businesses nearer the time with 

more details about this phase of works. 

 

Works planned from Monday 29 February 2016 



 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 

 

Roads in the area will be busier while the works take place. Please plan ahead and allow 

more time to complete your journeys, especially when travelling during peak periods 

(07:00-09:00 & 16:30-19:30 weekdays, and 10:00-19:00 at weekends) or consider 

alternative routes, where possible.  

 

Live road travel information is available from tfl.gov.uk/trafficnews or @TfLTrafficNews 

on Twitter. To find out how your bus journey may be affected, please visit 

tfl.gov.uk/bus/status or follow @TfLBusAlerts on Twitter. 

 

We will keep pedestrian crossings open where possible, although temporary diversions 

will be clearly signed where needed. Please follow the signage to the nearest alternative 

crossing points.     

 

 

 

Construction will typically take place on Monday to Friday between 07:30 and 18:00, and 

on Saturday between 08:00 and 12:00. Quieter works may also take place at night to 

complete the project as quickly as possible.  

 

I apologise in advance the inconvenience during the works. 

 

 

 

These improvements form part of our Road Modernisation Plan, the biggest investment in 

London’s roads for a generation. Please visit tfl.gov.uk/archway-gyratory for more 

information and travel advice. 

 

Thank you for your patience while the improvements are completed. If you have any 

questions about the works, please contact us using the details at the top of this letter.  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
 

Nick Fairholme 

Director, Projects & Programmes 
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